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Principal's Message 

I was certainly busy last week “catching up” on everything that has been happening at our school. Mrs 

Morris shared with me the progress made in the collection and analysis of data in relation to our future 

Strategic Improvement Plan. These findings will be shared with staff at meetings and the school 
community through the P&C, the Bulletin and general information sent home. 

I was delighted last week, to have an opportunity to talk to our debating team before their debate with 

Newington P.S. Our team topped the Zone which qualified them to participate in the State wide 



knockout series. Although they were not successful in moving on to the next round, they performed 

extremely well and the experience they have gained under Mrs Goldsmith’s tuition will certainly support 

them in the future. Well done everyone! 

Thank you to the parents who attended our P&C ZOOM meeting last week.  I appreciate the time that is 

given from this small group of parents. Our next P&C (AGM) will be held on Monday 7th December. It 
would be wonderful to see some new faces to support our P&C into 2021.  

Arrival Attendance 

Last week, KS, KL, KMG, 1/2BC, 2K, 2/3C, 3/4J, 4/5M, 4/5M and 6C had great arrival attendance. 

Congratulations to 3/4J who have been chosen as the Class of the Week which in turn lets them choose 

the bell song for Week 3! Great work everyone! 

World Teacher’s Day 
Australia will celebrate and thank the teaching profession on World Teachers’ Day - Friday 30 October. 

Teachers (with support from parents and carers) have ensured education continues across the country 

this year, despite major challenges. It’s reinforced the significant role teachers play in the lives of 

children and students, their families and communities. I would like to thank all of the wonderful staff at 

Gerringong Public School that go above and beyond every day for our students.  

Transition to High School 

This Thursday, our Year 6 students will be visited by some of the teachers from Kiama High School to 

begin their transition for 2021. Students will meet their Year Advisor and be able to ask questions about 

the exciting things that Year 7 will offer. Please look out for more information regarding upcoming 
transitions sessions at the high school in the near future. 

Joy Fullagar 

Principal 

https://www.aitsl.edu.au/wtd


Office News 

Lost property - a pair of DC glasses have been handed into the front office - please call 

the school if they belong to your child. 

Reminder! Please ensure your child/children contacts are kept up to date e.g change of 

address, phone numbers and medications. 

Library News 

 



Scholastic Book Club orders are due this Wednesday 28th October.   If you would like to purchase any 

books, payments can be made online through the LOOP system or children can bring cash to the school 

office.  If your order is a Christmas gift, just call the office and we will ensure that once your order 

arrives, we will contact you and you can pick the books up from the school office.   Thank you for your 
support with this fundraiser. 

 



Book Swap 

Thank you to all the parents who have already sent their preloved books to school for the Big Book 

Swap.  Any preloved books can be sent to the library and during our Book Week celebrations (Week 6 - 
16th to 20th November).  Children can get a 'new to me' book for a donation of 20c, 50c or $1. 

 

Curious Creatures 

I am so impressed with the creatures that are creeping into our library.   Well done families!  Entries for 

the Curious Creatures Wild Minds competition can be brought to the library before November 12th and 

they will be judged during Book Week.  Creatures can be made from any material and everyone in the 
family is encouraged to create and be crafty. 



 

Thankyou Margaret Herbert 

Teacher Librarian 



School News 

CONGRATULATIONS SINEAD! 

 

A HUGE congratulations to Sinead in Stage 2 for representing our local area at the regional finals of 

the Multicultural Perspectives Public Speaking competition. This year the speeches were presented 

via Zoom which added an extra layer of complexity to the competition. Despite this challenge, Sinead 

presented a great speech titled: Words Can Hurt as well an impromptu speech about Distractions. She 

did a fantastic job and although she did not proceed to the state final, we want to acknowledge her 
effort and success. A great role-model and ambassador for our school. 

STAYING SAFE ONLINE 

 



At a time when our students are accessing devices more regularly and we are constantly faced with new 

technologies, many challenges are presented. As teachers and parents, we struggle with how to 

empower our children to use technology safely and responsibly, in order for them to be effective digital 
citizens in our world. 

For many young people, using technology to access social media is a popular way to communicate and 

interact with their friends. For all of us, it is important to be up to date with re strictions and 

recommendations to ensure appropriate usage of these platforms is a priority.  

Each social media site and app has its own criteria for minimum age requirements. Most require users  to 

be at least 13 years of age before they can register, although some sites are created especially for 

children under 13. Click here for the eSafety Commission’s eSafety Guide to learn about the latest games, 

apps and social media, including how to protect your information and report inappropriate content. It 
explains what type of site it is, what it is used for and how to set your privacy settings.  

APPROPRIATE AND RESPONSIBLE USE OF MOBILE PHONES AND DEVICES 

Please be reminded that students who choose to bring mobile phones to school are required to place 

these in their school bags at the beginning of the school day and can only access these again at the 
conclusion of the school day.  Mobile phones are NOT to be used throughout the day. 

Further to this, if your child has access to a mobile phone or device, please ensure that you have set 

up appropriate levels of parental control and restrictions. The following commonly accessed apps, and 
their age recommendations are outlined below: 

 

Source: Commonsense Media 

The recommendations are there to protect your children. You are urged to acknowledge these and we 

refer you to the following links for further useful information: 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/key-issues/esafety-guide
https://www.commonsensemedia.org/


www.commonsensemedia.org/blog/parents-ultimate-guide-to-parental-controls 

www.cybersafetysolutions.com.au/parents/ 

www.commonsensemedia.org/app-reviews 

www.commonsensemedia.org/blog/a-parents-ultimate-guide-to-youtube 

 

Commonwealth School Banking has temporarily ceased for 2020. Returning 2021!  

 

https://www.commonsensemedia.org/blog/parents-ultimate-guide-to-parental-controls
http://www.cybersafetysolutions.com.au/parents/
https://www.commonsensemedia.org/app-reviews
https://www.commonsensemedia.org/blog/a-parents-ultimate-guide-to-youtube


 



 



CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR WAVE WINNERS! 

 



Canteen News 

 



Great News! The canteen will reopen at recess break from Monday 2nd November. 

Orders are to be place on Flexischools ONLY - Please look at the Flexischools site for 

recess section for options available. NO cash options. 

 

Ciao canteen 

Ciao, this Thursday at the canteen we are off to Italy. Canteen made pizzas or spaghetti carbonara. 
Please get your orders in by Wednesday. 

If your child hasn't applied for a canteen passport yet and would like one please tell them to come to the 

canteen and collect one. 

Snack specials this week include custard and banana muffins. 

Thanks 

Catherine and Jackie 



 

Community News 

 

Disclaimer: Gerringong Public School advertises in this column as a service to parents. Gerringong 

Public School does not endorse or accept responsibility for the management or organisation of the 

advertised events or services. Please note: The community deadline is 12 noon on Friday. Items 
received after this time will not be published until the following week.  

Growing Up Online: Parent and carer information session with Cyber Safety expert Susan McLean  



Date:Thursday 5th November 

Time: 7:00-8:30pm 

Cost: Free 

Susan McLean is Australia’s foremost expert in the area of cyber safety and was a member of Victoria 

Police for 27 years. Widely known as the ‘cyber cop’ she was the first Victoria Police Officer appointed to 

a position involving cyber safety and young people. 

An educational & entertaining session for Parents and carers, Susan’s unparalleled knowledge leaves 

audiences shocked at the reality of the online world. It is a wake up call to even the most switched on 

parent and is delivered with Susan's famous 'no nonsense' approach. The session will cover the positive 

benefits of technology as well as what parents need to be aware of.  

Tickets can be booked through the following link: 

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/growing-up-online-webinar-with-cyber-safety-expert-susan-mclean-
tickets-123428743695 

This information session will take place via Zoom and the link is provided when you secure your place 
through the above Eventbrite link 

 

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/growing-up-online-webinar-with-cyber-safety-expert-susan-mclean-tickets-123428743695
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/growing-up-online-webinar-with-cyber-safety-expert-susan-mclean-tickets-123428743695


 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 

Gerringong Public School 

Address: 12 Archibald Rd Gerringong NSW 2534 Phone: 0242 341 376  

email: Gerringong-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Visit us at our website:  https://gerringong-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/  

mailto:Gerringong-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://gerringong-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/

